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MINUTE 
As part of the legal changes the BSN is undertaking, at the annual meeting in Glasgow 3 “separate” meetings were held in series.
· a Special General Meeting to dissolve the old BSN

· the AGM of the ‘old’ BSN (covering 2015) 

· an AGM of the new CIO

29th August 2016.  
17.00 Seminar Room, Mary Stewart Building, University of Glasgow, Garscube Campus, Bearsden Road, G61 1QH

SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING 

The British Society for Neuroendocrinology

Unincorporated association, charity number 1002114

1. Present: More than 30 members. Chair Kevin O’Byrne, Secretary Neil Evans 
Apologies: Maria Canal, John Morris, Allison Fulford, Dave Grattan, Anne-Marie O’Carroll, Mike Ludwig

A new Charitable Incorporated Organisation, the British Society for Neuroendocrinology, charity number 1163115, was set up in 2015. All of the members, assets and liabilities of the old association were transferred to the new CIO and the new CIO therefore took effect from 1 January 2016.

We are now in a position to dissolve the old association. The way was paved for this at the 2015 AGM by approval of a resolution ‘That following completion of the transfer the Committee be authorised to convene a Special General Meeting of the Society for the purposes of dissolving the Society pursuant to clause 40 of the Constitution’. This meeting is that Special General Meeting.
The following resolution is proposed to the members:

That the Committee be authorised to apply to the Charity Commission to dissolve the Society and remove it from the Charity Register pursuant to clause 41 of the Constitution.

The members indicate unanimous support for the motion which was duly taken as carried. 

The meeting was closed. 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AGENDA (‘OLD’ BSN)

29/8/16, 5.15pm in the Mary Stewart seminar room, Mary Stewart Building, Garscube Campus, University of Glasgow, 
Minute 
1. Present: More than 30 members Chair Kevin O’Byrne (KOB), Secretary Neil Evans 

Apologies: Maria Canal, John Morris, Allison Fulford, Dave Grattan, Anne-Marie O’Carroll, Mike Ludwig
2. Approval of the minutes of the 2015 AGM (Lille).
The minute of the 2015 AGM had been posted on the website and the members notified.  
There were no corrections to the minute and they were proposed (Megan Holmes) and seconded (Giles Yeo) as a true representation of the business of the meeting. 

3. Matters arising
Neuroendocrinology Now website as a potential new income stream.  

Neuroendocrinology Now is being tracked by Amy Warner, podcasts are infrequent. 

Julian Mercer reported that Wiley and JNE will pilot podcasts.
The committee to discuss further internationalisation approaches for the BSN. 
Within the last year the BSN has contacted the Scandinavian neuroendocrinology community to seek further collaboration.

4. Chair’s report 

Following these three meetings the Governance issues for the BSN will all be resolved.  There had been issues relating to the societies Bank accounts but these have been resolved. 
This year has also seen us change our service provider to RSB, there have been some teething problems. 

Joanne Murray asked about the possibility of a day rate for the annual conference. It was noted that the costs of attendance were low especially for students.   
KOB thanked Sue Thorn for her work with regards to the changes in governance of the BSN, banking and financial and reporting issues.
5. Treasurers report 

The accounts for 2015 had been made available on the BSN website. 
Megan Holmes reported for Mike Ludwig that this had been a difficult year administratively. There were no major changes in the BSN finances, similar income and expenditure to 2014.

Investment income continues to be low.  

Fran Ebling noted that the - Membership management fee was substantial so we should get service.  KOB noted that the new service contract provides significantly more service promises than we received with our previous provider. 
John Russell noted that the management costs are the same as the subscriptions.  KOB responded that the membership fee has been held constant since 2012 and in light of the income from JNE it had been agreed to maintain them at the current level for 2017. 
6. Membership secretary report

Maria Canal had submitted a powerpoint written report that indicated that 

NOTE 1: for 2016 we’ve abolished the “overseas” membership category

NOTE 2: Membership fees unchanged since 2012

NOTE 3: Membership fees for Postdocs will be reduced to £30 from 2017
Membership has increased by 41 to 265, the highest level since 2012. 

The number of honorary members was stable, Full academic members had increased (but this in part reflects loss of Overseas category) Full postdoc numbers are increased by 12, technician numbers are stable. Student numbers are up by 16. 

7. Meeting secretary’s report

2017 - BSN will be in Nottingham 9th-11th July. 

2018 - INF meeting in Canada 

2019 – Joint meeting with the BNA in Dublin.  Our meeting will be interspersed with BNA but will maintain appropriate badging etc 

2020 - France with the SNE in Bordeaux

It was noted that the 2016 meeting had been due to be held in Turkey and that we should keep in mind how we might support our Turkish colleagues. 

8. Grant panel co-ordinator report 

Allison Fulford had submitted a written report that indicated that a total of £97561.11 had been awarded in 2015. 

Project Support Grants n=10, £47259.3

Research Visit Grants n= 4, £12000

Student Laboratory Experience Grants n= 12, total = £22448.81

International Travel Grants n= 22, £9853

Symposium/ESR grants n=3 grants, £6000

9. Communications secretary’s report

Amy Warner reported that Social media numbers are creeping up. 
She has had an initial meeting with RSB to design the website.  The website will use a new platform based on an existing RSB platform.  There will be a member’s area. Website costs are low as Amy is doing lots of the work.

 Tyler Stephenson asked about the release date? Amy indicated that it would be in the new year, and should be in good working order by summer 2017.  
10. Journal of Neuroendocrinology Editors report

Julian mercer reported:

The IF is Stable at 3.17.  It should stay similar or go up next year.
Submissions are stable at ~230.  While this is lower than last year this is due to the special issues published last year. 

Papers published for 2016 looks as if it will be 80-90.

Time to decision is stable at ~30days.

Acceptance rate is ~40%.
Some meetings have been identified for future reviews 

Two new senior editors have been appointed in the areas of brain imaging and energy balance.  
Tehmina has the Journal office in Aberdeen and Richard Anderson has been appointed as her replacement. 
Julian Mercer thanked the senior editors, guest editors, editorial advisory board and reviewers. 
Julian noted that the Journal is run by the community for the community so encouraged the BSN members to submit their papers to JNE (the UK proportion of papers remains low).  

11. Journal of Neuroendocrinology secretary’s report

Helen Christian reported for John Morris that 

Wileys forecast a 4% increase in return over 2015 and a 1.9% increase on 2014.

Renewals by libraries of the consortium deals are holding up well.

Wiley’s are planning a new open access journal 

Our current publishing contract comes to an end at end of 2017 so we have to serve notice on Wileys by the end of 2016 and a task for the committee for 2016-17 will be the tendering and negotiation of a new publishing contract. 

12. To receive and approve the 2015 Trustees report and Accounts 

Proposed by Giles Yeo 

Seconded by Megan Holmes.
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (‘NEW BSN’)

29/8/16, 5.45pm Mary Stewart seminar room, Mary Stewart Building, Garscube Campus, University of Glasgow, 

Minute 

1. Present: More than 30 members Chair Kevin O’Byrne (KOB), Secretary Neil Evans 

Apologies: Maria Canal, John Morris, Allison Fulford, Dave Grattan, Anne-Marie O’Carroll, Mike Ludwig

2. Election and re-election of members of the Board of Trustees

Motion of thanks to 
· Allison Fulford who will be stepping down from the committee
· John Morris who will be stepping down from the committee and joining the oversight board

· Kevin O’Byrne who has completed his term as chair. 

Proposed 2016-17 board (may be subject to change after the August Trustees Meeting)
	Trustees  and positions 
	For reelection  
	New members  

	Giles Yeo
	President
	
	

	Helen Christian 
	Journal secretary
	yes
	

	Neil Evans 
	General Secretary
	yes
	

	Maria Canal 
	Membership secretary 
	
	

	Waljit Dhillo
	Clinical liaison
	
	

	Mike Ludwig
	Treasurer
	yes
	

	Preeti Jethwa
	Meetings Secretary 
	yes
	

	Michelle Bellingham
	Grants subcommittee chair 
	
	

	Amy Warner 
	Communications Secretary
	yes
	

	Georgia Hazel 
	ESR 
	
	

	Kevin O’Byrne 
	Ordinary member
	yes
	

	Megan Holmes
	Ordinary member
	yes
	

	Jon Johnson 
	Ordinary member
	
	

	Gisela Helfer
	Ordinary member 
	
	yes

	Kate Ellacott
	Ordinary member
	
	yes

	
	
	
	

	Non voting board members 
	
	

	Julian Mercer
	Journal Editor in chief
	
	

	Matei Bolborea
	Deputy ESR
	
	

	Dave Grattan 
	Overseas representative 
	
	

	Anne-Marie O'Carroll, 
	Ordinary member
	
	yes


All re-elections approved by the members. 
All new members approved by the members. 

3. Proposal and election of new Honorary Members

None 

4. Any other competent business

None 

5. Date and location of next meeting

Nottingham July 2017

